Winnie reports on Chimo Club

Chimo Club Report: The first meeting of the fall season was held on Friday, Sept. 21st at the Chimo Club with a good attendance. Ken Davis, President was in the chair. Minutes of the previous meetin gs were read by the secretary, Helen Jartus, who also gave the treasurer's report in the absence of the treasurer.

Two guests of Eva and Alec Gordon who are visiting them from Edinburgh, Scotland were welcomed. Mr. and Mrs. John Matheson were wished a happy

holiday in Schreiber.

Eva Gordon gave her report as Card Secretary, having sent nemerous cards during the summer. Several Thank You Cards were read from members who had been ill and sympathy cards, Thank You's from bereaved.

Birchwood Terrace sent a note thanking the Chimo Club for inviting them to our annual picnic in July, and also for their picnic at Polly Lake which the Chimo Club members had attended in turn.

Ken thanked the members who

had worked stuffing bingo envelopes which are being readied for next year.

Jack Handel gave a report on the Shuffleboard Committee meeting held earlier in the week to draw up a few rules for the future tournaments in addition to the ones in place now. Anyone wishing to play shuffleboard this year is asked to register before the deadline of Saturday, September 29th. It is expected that play will begin on Tuesday, October 9th at 12:30 p.m. The Registration Form is on the bulletin board in the Clubroom.

Ken gave a resume of the meetings he had attended during the recess: Birchwood Terrace on the Seminar on Positive Aging; McCausland Hospital on the Disability Action Group.

The Diabetic Association was 14. City (Wis.) granted use of the Clubroom once 15. Levels a month for their meeting.

The O.P.P. requested volunteers to assist with the Child Identification Programme on Sept. 22nd.

Members were reminded of the Fall Bazaar to be held on Saturday, November 3rd in the Clubroom. Knitting, sewing, baking, etc. will be required.

Skip Davis was nominated to look after the Memorial Book at the Clubrooms. Instead of a film, it was decided to play bingo at our next meeting to use the bingo machine donated to us by the Tenant Council of Matthew Court in Thunder Bay, and a letter of thanks was sent to Emma Paske for her efforts.

Birthdays were celebrated by Fred Harness, Eva Gordon and Tom Webb.

Following the meeting, lunch was enjoyed, and shuffleboard was played with winners being: Beth Macadam and Celia Valentino, first; Mel Webb and Myra Holmes, second.

Blood Pressure Clinic is on Monday, October 1st at 3 p.m., at the Clubroom.

The Chimo Club with over 40 members present attended a Memorial Service on Sat. Sept. 22nd for Maybelle Furlonger in the Anglican Church. The service was read by Club Chaplain, Beth Macadam. Our sincere sympathy to the Furlonger family.

On Monday, September 24th, the congregation of St. John's Anglican Church were honoured with the visit of The Right Reverend Leslie Petersen, Bishop of the Diocese of Algoma. A potluck supper preceded the Communion Service celebrated by the Bishop, assisted by Rev. Bob Elkin. The choir was in attendance and added greatly to the service. Fellowship and coffee was enjoyed after the service.

Mrs. Saara Suni of Thunder Bay was a guest last week of Helen Jartus.

ANNOUNCEMENT TERRACE BAY LEGION

Anyone interested in ordering a wreath for the Remembrance Day service, may do so by contacting James Irwin at 825-9595 before October 12th.

ACTION CARPET CLEANING



Action Carpet Cleaning will be in Terrace Bay and Schreiber from October 10th to 19th.

For an appointment you MUST indicate if you want carpet and/or upholstery cleaning when you phone to leave your name, telephone number, and address at the Imperial Motor Hotel 825-3226.

CROSSWORD

number

suffix

(med.)

7. Wealthy

9. Sibelius'

land

16. Artist's

21. Declare

23. Mr. Snead

10. Foes

8. Exchange

premium

workshop

ACROSS 4. Cardinal 1. Nonalcoholic, as a drink

5. Heart 5. Glass water bottle 6. Constella-11. Hint

12. Beginning 13. Ascend

17. Eleanor

swimmer 18. Marry 19. Oolong 22. Sloth

23. Cheerfulness 26. Dinner

course. 29. The beach 30. Pledges

32. Close to 33. Belonging to us

34. Churchill's 37. Trial 40. Strong

thread 42. Baseball referee

45. Affixes 46. Climbing plants 47. Slash

48. Man's property 49. Vegetables DOWN

1. Twist 2. Shade of green

3. Joined,

25. At home Answers to 26. Knifelike crossword implement puzzle on 27. Greek moon godpage 7

dess 28. Behold! 31. Solar deity (var.)

34. Move 20. Half an em sideways 35. Kind of black ink 36. Pauses

38. Resorts 39. Prong 41. Stinging insect 43. Rodent

44. Large worm



Wondering whether your grocery bill will go up? Thinking about how much to save for that new car? Asking if your bank service charge will be taxed? Or, just plain confused? The answer is as close as your phone. Call us, your GST Consumer Information Office. On January 1, 1991, the proposed GST is scheduled to replace the Federal Sales Tax (FST) in the marketplace. To understand what it means... and what it means to you... you need information.

We can give you the facts. Ask us for your free copy of The Consumer's Guide to the GST and Prices. Full of helpful information, it also features a Key List showing how the replacement of FST with GST should affect prices. We're here to help you know what to expect, what to ask and where to turn. Because the more you know, the better you shop. Our lines are open from 3 to 9 p.m. every day. And they're toll-free from anywhere in Canada. For hearing impaired call 1-800-465-7735.

> The answer is to call. Your GST Consumer Information Office. 1-800-668-2122

Government of Canada Gouvernement du Canada



